

### 2025-2026 Awana Year

## Dear Parents:

Welcome to the new and exciting Awana club year!!! I am excited to see what God has in store for the Cubbies program (Ages 3-5 years old) at Fairwinds Baptist Church this year. The first night of Awana is **Wednesday**, **August 27**, **2025**. A separate calendar is available to provide a weekly overview, but this letter is intended to let you know what your child can expect when coming to the Cubbies program.

# **Drop off**

Club begins each week at 6:25 p.m. and clubbers can be checked in through the cafeteria beginning at 6:20 p.m. When you register your child, please be careful to list anyone who might pick up your child from club during the entire club year (e.g. parents, grandparent, sibling, uncle) and all emergency contacts. Please make sure we have any information that needs to be updated, such as phone numbers, contacts, etc. if any information changes. For security purposes, only leaders are permitted past the check-in point. Parents are not permitted to enter the classroom.

# **Start Time**

We begin with an activity before starting time in the classroom. Please bring clubbers on time, we have a tight schedule and do not want them to miss anything. If you come after club starts, please drop off quickly, please do not enter the room. The clubbers recite the Pledges, sing a few songs and have Puppet time.

## **Handbook Time**

Clubbers are broken down into groups to recite their bible verse. Our Cubbies program will be using the Appleseed book this year. The club calendar will list what verse is being worked on each week. Each of the verses pertains to a section of the handbook, they are called Bear Hugs. We start with the Cubbie Brochure which we use for the first 2 weeks of club, Bear Hug A & B. We also have 4 Special Day verses. The groups practice the verse together, discuss the meaning of the verse, and at the end of handbook time, each clubber will try and say the verse. Clubbers must say all verses in each section with only two helps from their leader (this includes the Bible reference). It is helpful if your child has already started practicing and memorizing the verse before coming to Awana, but not a requirement.

If your child misses a night of Awana and still wants to finish their book by the end of the year, they can come to club the next week and say their verse(s) from the week(s) missed with their leader. However, your child must come prepared to say their section as the leader will not be able to help them learn the section. Clubbers who have not completed each section of any book will not earn their completion awards at the end of the year. If you have any questions about what sections your child may have missed, please feel free to ask.

#### Awards

Our lessons are fun and Christ-centered. You'll want to ask your clubber at the end of the night what each lesson was about!

Approximately once month, after our lesson we will pass out the awards earned. Awards are earned for passing various sections as well as for attendance. Please see the back of your child's Awana book for placement of the awards. If your child forgets to wear their vest to club, we will hold their award until the next week since the awards are extremely small.

# Dismissal

Club ends at **8:00 p.m. sharp**, please have your child picked up at that time. At the end of the Awana night, parents should enter the parking lot through the back of the school, come around to the side of the school and remain in their cars. The clubbers will be dismissed through the cafeteria doors and brought to your car by a leader or church volunteer.

If another person is picking up your child, the Commander will request to see that **person's photo ID** to ensure they were listed on the emergency contact sheet when you register your child.

# Handbook/Vest

If your child is new to the Cubbies program, they will be given a Cubbies Apple Acres entrance booklet, upon passing both sections, Bear Hug A and B, your child will be eligible to receive their Awana vest (\$15.50) and the first Cubbies handbook (\$15.50). There is a fee for the vest and handbook; however, if you cannot afford the vest or book, please speak to the Awana Commander, Charlotte McGarry. Please help your child remember to bring their Bible, vest and Awana book to club each week (even if your child has not learned a section). Please make sure your child's name is on the outside of their book and in their vest.

#### Dues

To offset the cost of Awana, we ask that clubbers pay the dues for the year, the amount is \$20.00.

## **Inclement Weather**

Should club have to be cancelled due to inclement weather, the Awana Commander will send an email so please make sure your e-mail address is kept up-to-date (we use the e-mail addresses loaded onto TwoTimTwo during the registration process, <a href="https://fairwinds.twotimtwo.com">https://fairwinds.twotimtwo.com</a>). You can also call the church on 302-322-1029 or visit the church website of <a href="https://www.fairwindsbaptist.com">https://www.fairwindsbaptist.com</a> for church closings.

We are excited about this Awana year and look forward to working with your child!

Diana Riconda Cubbies Director, Fairwinds Baptist Church